The changes in the arrangements published on Friday 25th June 2021 for the sittings of the district court at the Downing Centre and John Maddison Tower are extended to the 9th July 2021 and now apply to the sittings of the District Court at: 
· Campbelltown;
· Gosford;
· Katoomba;
· Parramatta;
· Penrith; and
· Wollongong.
Accordingly, no new Jury Trials will commence at these venues for the next two weeks. Current Jury trials and Judge Alone Trials (JAT) will continue. 
New JAT trials can commence in these venues. Legal argument and short matters will be heard.
Lawyers are encouraged to use where possible virtual court room technology. 
The four square metre rule and the mandatory wearing of face masks apply to all sittings of the District Court of New South Wales. 
Special Arrangements for Current Jury Trials at the Downing Centre on Monday 28th June 2021
At the request of the Sheriff of NSW, there will be a one day adjournment of Jury Trials currently being heard in the Downing Centre on Monday 28th June 2021. This one day adjournment does not apply to those trials where the jury is on verdict. Jurors on verdict will be required to attend the Downing Centre on Monday 28th June 2021. 
